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Mt Martha  Vic  3934 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

BANKSIA BULLETIN  -  Thursday 12th May 2022 

Mt Martha Primary School strives to empower students to be active learners who make a positive  

impact in a changing world. 

Our Mission is to ensure high quality and engaging learning program that builds 

 on the capability of every student. 

2022 Annual Implementation Plan is posted on the Mount Martha Primary School 
website https://www.mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au under the “Information” tab.  Each four 
years schools undergo a school review from an external reviewer and a panel including 
school staff, parents, students, the school’s Senior Educational Improvement Leader 
and Principals from two other schools. The review assisting in the writing of the 
school’s four-year Strategic Plan. This has the school’s goals focused on areas of             
improvement.  Each year the school writes an Annual Implementation Plan to work 
towards achieving the goals and targets of the Strategic Plan. The plan provides              
information on the school’s areas of focus for the 2022 school year. 

 

Year 4 Camp -  Our Year 4’s students are at Arrabri Lodge Camp at Warburton and will 
return tomorrow.  Thank you to staff and parent helpers for attending. We are sure 
they will have many exciting stories to tell about their adventures and experiences over 
the weekend. 

Year 5 Camp - Our Year 5 students are off to spend three exciting days at Sovereign Hill 
in Ballarat on Monday 30th May and returning Wednesday 1st June. Currently in class as 
part of their inquiry unit they are studying “From Colony to Democracy” with a focus on 
the gold rush of the 1850’s. This week they begin their gold rush game with lots of     
activities for students to understand life in the 1850’s. The camp at Sovereign Hill will      
consolidate student’s understandings and bring their learning to “life”. We hope they 
all enjoy this fantastic experience.  

 School Cross Country - Unfortunately due to expected poor weather with storms the 
school cross country was postponed. The weather on the day did not end up as         
predicted by the weather bureau.  It is now planned for Monday 16th May. We all have 
our fingers crossed for fantastic weather. 

 Year 6 to 7 2023 Placement Forms - for Year 6 students are due back by tomorrow 
(Friday 13th) to their classroom teacher.  It is essential parents let the office know in 
writing any changes of address, phone numbers or emails. Thankyou. 

Assembly - Our first whole school assembly in the school gym is next Wednesday 18th 
May at 2.45pm. We our excited to invite our school community back to our first live 
assembly in what feels like an extremely long time. The assembly will also be live 
streamed via Webex for those who would like watch but can not attend in person. 
Please note the change in time from our morning assembly to afternoon due to 
NAPLAN catch up testing and 2023 Prep Enrolment Tours.   

Hot Chocolate Day - Our fabulous SEC team are planning a Hot Chocolate Day and PJ 
Day for the first day of winter. More details are available within this addition of the 
Banksia Bulletin.  

continued overleaf ……………... 

 

 

The Mount Martha Primary School community acknowledges & pays respect to the 

Boon Wurrung/Bunurong people of the Kulin nation, the traditional custodians of 

these lands & waters. 

https://www.mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au


 

 

 

Book Fair - Next week students will have the opportunity to come and browse through the books and items that will be      
available to purchase at the Book Fair (Monday 23rd May - Wednesday 25th May). The school receives a percentage of the sales 
and we can use this credit to purchase lots of fantastic books to add to our library’s collection.  

Uniform - As winter approaches, we have been reminding some students about the school uniform policy. Hooded             
windcheaters from netball and football clubs are not to be worn at school. We appreciate parents reinforcing this with their 
children at home. Thankyou. 

Student Attitudes to School Survey - Each year the Department of Education collects data from the Parent Opinion Survey, 
Staff Survey and Student Attitudes to School Survey. This data is used by schools to reflect on their current practises, areas of 
strength and improvement. The Student Attitudes to School Survey will be conducted with Year 4 - 6 students from Monday 

23
rd

 May - Friday 10
th

 June. We value student voice at improving student engagement, wellbeing and quality instruction and 

are conducting a survey to find out what students think of the school.  Further information about student participation will be 
sent to parents of students in Years 4 - 6 in a Compass post today.  

NAPLAN - Our NAPLAN testing continues for students in Years 3 and 5 this week and catch-up sessions next week. If you have 
any questions, please contact your child’s class teacher or me.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prep 2023 Enrolment - Last night was our Prep Information Evening, 2023 Prep Enrolment Week is Monday 16th May to Friday 
20th May with school tours on Tuesday 17th, Wednesday 18th and Thursday 19th May starting at 9.30am.  Tours usually take 
about 45 minutes.  Please meet at the school Office.  No bookings are required.  Enrolment information will be available from 
the Office.  

Working Bee and SEC Sausage Sizzle Reminder - Saturday 21st May 9am to noon is our Term 2 Working Bee at the school.  
Jobs are mainly gardening and tidying, and our school always looks so much better on the Monday after a Working Bee.  There 
are a few jobs to do to prepare for Gold for Green Day on Thursday 26th May. This is also the Federal Election Day and SEC will 
be running a fundraising Sausage Sizzle 8am - 1pm.  Hope to see you there to vote, buy a sausage and assist with the Working 
Bee! 

 

Warm Regards  

Karen Walker  

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT continued 

Thursday 12th May Conventions of  
Language 45 minutes 

Online 9.30-10.30  
window 

Conventions of  
Language 45 minutes 
 Online 11.30-12.30  

window 

Catch Up Testing 

Friday 13th May Numeracy 45 minutes 
Online 9.30-10.30 

 window 

Numeracy 50 minutes 
Online 11.30-12.30 

 window 

Monday 16th -Friday 20th 
May 

Catch up testing 
Numeracy, Reading and Language Conventions 



 

 
SCHOOL NOTICES 

 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

MAY 
 
Wednesday 11th - Friday 13th 
Year 4 Arrabri Lodge Camp, Warburton 
7.30am departure approximate return time of 
3.00pm  
 
Monday 16th  
Whole School Cross Country  
Prep   9.10am - 9.30am 
Year 5   9.45am - 10.30am 
Year 2  10.30am - 11.00am 
Year 1   11.30am - 12.00noon 
Year 3 & 4 12.10pm - 12.45pm 
Year 6   2.00pm - 2.45pm 
 
 

2023 Prep Tours 9.30am no bookings required 

Wednesday 18th 
2023 Prep Tours 9.30am no bookings required 

Whole School Assembly  
2.45pm in the Gym  
(also live streaming details to follow) 
 

Thursday 19th 
2023 Prep Tours 9.30am no bookings required 

Saturday 21st  
Working Bee  
9.00am - 12noon All Welcome 
BBQ Election Day Fundraiser 8 - 1pm 
 

 
 
 

Book Fair in Staff Centre 
Monday 23rd  8.30 - 9.30am  3 - 4pm 
Tuesday 24th  8.30 - 9.30am  3 - 4pm 
Wednesday 25th 8.30 - 9.30am  3 - 4pm 
Moonlit Sanctuary Year 3              9am - 2.00pm 

 

Thursday 26th  
Gold for Green Day  
Wear Green and bring a gold coin 
 
Friday 27th 
Student Free Day 
Students do not attend school today 
 

Dates to Remember 

Coming Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents are reminded to log into the Compass 
Parent Portal to consent and/or pay by the 
due date.  

Please let the office know if your child will be 
away and/or will not be attending the event.  

Thank you. 

 

 

 

TERM DATES: 2022 

    
Term 2 26th April to 24th June  
 
Term 3 11th July to 16th September  
 
Term 4 3rd October to 20th December  
 
 
TERM DATES: 2023 

 

Term 1 27th January to 6th April 
    
Term 2 24th April to 23rd June  
 
Term 3 10th July to 15th September  
 
Term 4 2nd October to 20th December  
 

 

COMPASS EVENT  
PAYMENT/CONSENT 

    CALENDAR 

2022 EVENTS 

 

COST CLOSING 

DATE 

Year 3 Moonlit Sanctuary $25 22/5/2022 

Year 5 Billy Tea Bush Band $12 6/6/2022 

Year 5 Sovereign Hill Camp $355 23/5/2022 

   

   



 

 

 

 

WORKING BEE NEWS  



 

 

 

 

SEC NEWS  - ELECTION DAY FUNDRAISER 

https://signup.zone/iBKgzZrwumPmra2bY


 

 

 

 

SEC NEWS  - HOT CHOCOLATE  &  PJ DAY  

https://signup.zone/5aNZmPC87T4HWK8oJ


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OSHCP NEWS - PUPIL FREE DAY FRIDAY 27TH MAY 2022 



 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 

 
Monday 16th May is our new date for our Whole School Cross Country.  I would also like to encourage all students to wear 
their house colours as well as comfortable running shorts or pants. If you are unsure what house your child is in – please see 
the classroom teacher. 

ALL COMPETITORS WILL RECEIVE A CERTIFICATE 

1 Lap = 1km 

** Times are a rough guide ** 

 

9:10 – 9:30  Prep    * 1km* 

 

9:45 – 10:30  Year 5 (11yr olds)  *3km & 1km Fun Run* 

 

10:30 – 11:00  Year 2 (8yr olds)  *1 km* 

 

RECESS 

11:30 – 12:00  Year 1    *1km* 

 

12:10 – 12:45  Year 3 & 4  (9/10yr olds) *2km & 1km Fun Run* 

 

LUNCH 

2:00 – 2:45  Year 6  (12 & 13yr olds) *3km & 1km Fun Run*  

 

We will be holding two different events for 9/10, 11 and 12/13yr old races: 

COMPETITION:  Competitors are to complete the set amount of km/laps for their age group. The top 10 from this event 
  will represent our school at the District Competition. 

FUN RUN:  This race is a modified race, 1km which allows students to reduce the laps to complete what they are       
  capable of. This is a non-competitive race and will cater for students who find it difficult and wish to walk 
  the track. 

The top 10 from Yr 2 - 6 students who run the competition will represent our school at District level at Penbank School on 
Tuesday 24th May. 

 

The track route: Start at the far end of the oval on the track, running around the track, beside gym, across basketball courts, 
out the back gate and down Melrose drive Continue along Normanby onto Glenisla Drive. Up the hill and into the staff carpark, 
back onto the oval to finish or start second or third lap. Parents are encouraged to attend and support children.  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Cameron Sweatman 

PE Coordinator 

SPORTS NEWS  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL VALUES NEWS  



 

 

 

 

eSafetyparents  
 

Free Parent Webinars 

 

Parental controls 

 

Find out how to set up devices and apps to help keep young people safe online. 
This webinar will include practical tips, demonstrations and advice - designed for parents and 
carers of kids aged 4 to 13 years old. 
 
The presentation will cover: 
 

• the benefits and limitations of parental controls 
• how to safely set up iOS and Android devices 
• how to safely set up popular games and apps, like YouTube and Roblox 
• family tech agreements and other parenting strategies to manage online risks 

• how eSafety can help you when things go wrong. 

 
Term 2 dates (Australian Eastern Daylight Time) 
 
Thursday 19 May 12.30 – 1.30 pm  
Tuesday 31 May 12.30 – 1.30 pm  
 
Click here to book 

 

Sarah Forward 

Digi Tech Specialist Teacher 

 

DIGITECH NEWS  

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars


 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 2023 PREP ENROLMENTS   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLD FOR GREEN DAY   



 

 COMMUNITY NOTICE 



 

 COMMUNITY NOTICE  



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICE 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICE  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICE 



 

 COMMUNITY NEWS 



DR PETER SCOTT ORTHODONTIST 

  Children & Adult Specialist Orthodontist                                       

Creating Beautiful Smiles  

13 Beach St, Frankston 3199                                                                           

ADVERTISING 

 

  

 


